
 

 

Mr John Swinney MSP 
Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary 
for Education and Skills 
Scottish Government 
St Andrew’s House 
Regent Road 
Edinburgh EH1 3DG 
  

 22 March 2021  

By email:   DFMCSE@gov.scot  
 

 
 

Dear Deputy First Minister 
 
Further to our conversation last Thursday evening and the Corra’s Board of Trustee’s exceptional 
meeting this morning, I am writing to confirm the agreement that the Trustees reached. 
 
Trustees were advised of the details of our conversation, plus my recent discussion with Sir John 
Elvidge, as well as the task Scottish Government has outlined in ‘draft revision terms of 
appointment 0.3’. Together this provided Trustees with a clarity as to what is being asked of 
Corra’s Chief Executive to continue to support the implementation of the Independent Care 
Review’s conclusions and set-up The Promise Scotland.  
 
It was clear to Trustees that the time requirement to establish The Promise Scotland, allowing for 
full set-up, covering one planning and budgeting cycle, and Chairing The Promise Oversight Board 
are close to that of a full-time job for twelve months. As you would expect, the Board of Trustees 
recognised that Fiona is very able to do this role, and continue to focus on their duty of care to 
her.  
 
Therefore on behalf of Corra’s Board of Trustess, I am writing to propose releasing Fiona for four 
days (28 hours) per week for one full year, starting on 6th April 2021 and running to 5th April 
2022.  
 
The Board does not envisage being able to grant any further requests for more than a small 
amount of the Chief Executive’s time after the conclusion of the 12 month period.  
 
The Board request two formal reviews with Scottish Ministers and I suggest these are aligned to 
the milestones outlined in the draft terms of appointment, which would be around the 6-month 
and 9-month point. These reviews will be necessary to provide the Board with relevant 






